Ottawa South Best Start Planning Table

Steering Committee Meeting

Minutes

Tuesday, March 2nd, 2010

1:30 to 3:30 

St. Elias Child Care & Family Resource Centre

700 Ridgewood Avenue

OTTAWA, ON K1V 6N1

Present: Michael Pranschke, Kim Hiscott, Natalie Kent, Kathy Knight-Robinson, Sandy Jones, Diane O’Neill, Geeta Grier, Jennifer Adam, Karen Nesrallah, Joan Brown
Regrets: Jeff Frith, Beth McMillan, Mari Murray, Monique Collin, Ann Croll, Andrew Nordman, Sarah Rea, Kristy Donnelly, Mia Dore, Patricia Beadle, Neeka Barnes
	Agenda
	Discussions/Decisions
	Actions

	Welcome and Introductions
	Michael Pranschke welcomed members to the meeting and introduced Genevieve Schram to the group. Round table of introductions of members and agency represented
	

	Approval of Agenda
	Agenda was approved.


	

	Approval of January 19th, 2010 minutes
	The minutes of last meeting were approved.  
	

	Appointment of new co-chair
	Michael Pranschke confirmed his departure from the group and the need to have someone replace him.  This meeting will be his last, Michael will discuss with other supervisors at CAS to see if anyone else would like to join the committee.


	Diane O’Neill has agreed to take on the co-chair role.

	Questions and Answer Sheet – Approval and review of distribution list
	Final draft of document was reviewed and approved.  All around comments were that the Q&A was great and fantastic.

Distribution list was discussed. Question of which way to distribute document, hard copy or by email.  It was agreed that it was faster to email and more economical. 

Distribution ready to go once minor changes is corrected.

Email mail-out will need a statement with attachment of Q&A document.


	Michael Pranschke suggested that we acknowledge the work of past and present committee members by including a list of those involved.
Email mail-out will need a statement with attachment of Q&A document.  Statement will need to be approved.  A thought on statement was “Please feel free to hand out Q&A to others, hard copy is available upon request.” 

#12 name from the distribution list is wrong

Someone to look into #112 Better Beginnings and #130 on the list- it is believed that they do not exist.

	Service Survey- Pilot Riverview/ Hawthorne Neighbourhood
	The survey was sent out to providers and we are receiving a good number of responses. 
	We hope to match this data to the EDI.

	Final draft of City-Wide Service Inventory Calendar
	Changes suggested during the last meeting were implemented, more information was added, and layout was changed. Layout is great and easy to read

Discussion as to how to publicize the document. Suggestions: Chin radio (someone could talk on the radio with regards to calendar), Chinese monthly newspaper…

Free translation of document in Arabic has been offered.  

Handouts were talk about; will it be in color?  Should it be printed in thicker paper? 
	Change in inventory City Wide, will need to add the City of Ottawa subsidy.  Will need to correct before it is sent out. 

Service inventory calendar will be attached with the Q&A email.

Others to look into additional languages for translation.  Look into the Somali center to see if someone is available for translation. 

	Ottawa Kids Website
	Guidelines for posting events on site were distributed.

Following questions were discussed:

· Anything to be added?

· Website title? “ Ottawa South Parents.ca or Ottawa South families .ca”

· How will the website be promoted?

· How do we let the parents know about the site? Can it be added to the information pkg provided by the Hospital or the public health nurse?  What about community newspaper?

· Should it be place on the Citywide Calendar?

· Domain Name? Approximate cost of owing own address would be $10/month; does it have to go back to the bigger committee for approval?

Update of logo:  one principal asked if the school could use the logo, cost is minimal.
	Everyone was in agreement and guidelines were accepted.

Chosen domain name: www.ottawasouthfamilies.ca 

Natalie will contact ottawakids website support to set up domain name.

Kathy will add the cost to OEYC budget. 

Best Start needs to look into the use of logo, they are looking into the guide line- should have an update at next meeting. 

	Review of proposed locations
	2014 Public School opening in Findlay Creek area (part of Hawthorne Best Start Neighbourhood)
Some sites have been added/ changed in Inventory of Services document. 

South Side Preschool added to the document but they haven’t been approached. Hopewell is the school in that neighbourhood but it is full to capacity – no space available
Ottawa South not available

Discussion on how to use EDI and CSI: 
-What are the minimum benchmarks required? 

-Importance of balancing needs vs. demands and engaging partners.

 
	Sandy to connect with Southside.
Next step: Are locations identified engaged with Best Start? 
Next Steps:  

· Compare EDI/ CSI  of priority neighbourhoods with similar neighbourhoods that are doing well or better than expected   

· Need to determine how many services do we need (playgroups, breastfeeding clinic, well baby clinics). What is the right #?

· Need to determine where to place services

· Need to respond to specific needs

· Need to get a copy of updated EDI document, this would be helpful

	Updates from Neighbourhood Planning Table Committee
	Ottawa South East:  
-111 years Anniversary celebration of Hawthorne Public School.  –St-Luke’s is partnering with Aladin Child Care Services for a Welcome to Kindergarten event. It will be held at St-Luke’s for children under the age of six – open to all in the neighbourhood.  During the celebration there will be a presentation to parents about Early Literacy.  Packages will be available to parents.  Hosting in May 2010
Blossom Park: 
-Small attendance at last meeting.  

-Workshop at Sawmill Creek Community Centre (Craft, Snack and Circle) had a great turn out.
-Playgroup offered at the school is going very well. 

-Parent survey: Received only 17 responses from parents; the survey was given to all parents in schools in the neighbourhood; information is useful as a type of “focus group”. 
Up coming events at Blossom Park Public School:  

May 6, 2010:  Family Literacy program

May 21:  Community run

Riverview Hawthorne:  No update


	Diane will provide more details.

	Information Sharing: 
	Lebanese Center is hosting their annual event from July 15-21, 2010. This year they are celebrating their 20th anniversary. St. Elias Child Care and Family Resource centre will have a booth. There is space available for other community organizations to have a booth.

 
	

	Next meeting date:
	Date:  April 20th, 2010

Time:  1:30pm

Location:  St.Elias Child Care & Family Resource Centre,

700 Ridgewood Avenue, Ottawa, ON K1V 6N1
	


